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PAGC was able to improve its fi nancial position 
during the Covid-19 pandemic years because of 
curtailed program activities and minimal travel 
during this period. Large amounts of funds were 
received and have been deferred for future ex-
penditures. 

One of the main issue in our fi nancial reporting 
is accurately reporting these deferred revenues 
and planning their future use on the specifi cally 
funded program activities. There is also a high 
amount of receivables from ISC that correlates 
with the deferred revenue.

During the past fi scal year PAGC’s gross rev-
enue was $89.1 million and gross expenditures 
was $90.5 million resulting in an annual defi cit 
of $1.4 million after amortization of $1.0 million. 
The pre-audit accumulated surplus is $11.1 mil-
lion, compared to $12.5 million at the end of 
March 2023. 

Program funding for Sprucelodge and Emergen-
cy Management Services is often received on a 
recovery basis long after the expenditures have 
been incurred resulting in sizable defi cits until 
ISC does their reconciliations and fi nalizes their 
reimbursement of these past expenditures.

In the year when these reimbursements occur 
there may be large program surpluses that add 
to the annual surplus but are not really for that fi s-
cal year. Completing audits during the Covid-19 
period was challenging for myself. In January 
Sherri Soules was seconded from ISC to assist 
with completing our audits and the outstanding 
reports. She has been instrumental in getting all 
the information from ISC, assisting with audit in-
quiries and completing program activity reports. 
With her constant eff ort we can expect all out-
standing audits and reports to completed within 
the next six months.

I must apologize again for only presenting our 
preliminary consolidated fi nancial statements 
and not having the audit completed on time for 
the Annual Assembly. Our auditor Keith Fonstad 
from MNP has been in our offi  ce regularly over 
the past 10 months completing fi fteen multiple 
years audits of our small incorporated entities for 
Sprucelodge, Daycare, Holdings and the Spiri-
tual Healing Lodge. MNP has also completed 
three consolidated audits up to 2021 and will en-
deavour to the remaining audits before the end 
of the this fi scal year.

I want to thank our Chiefs, Councilors, Elders and 
their Administrative staff  for their leadership and 
co-operation in support for our fi nancial admin-
istration. We look forward to improving PAGC’s 
fi nancial position so that our programs and ser-
vices will be a greater benefi t all the PAGC com-
munities.

Gene Der, Director of Finance
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